January 25, 2018 Council Meeting
City of Oronoco
Special City Council Meeting Agenda
January 25, 2018
1:00 PM
Call to Order: Mayor Ryland Eichhorst called the meeting to order at 1:02 PM.
Roll Call: Ken Brown, Mayor Ryland Eichhorst, Councilor Trish Shields, Councilor Nancy Quimby, Mark Thein, John Helmers, and Clerk Sandy Jessen.

River Restoration Review: costs and timeline

River Restoration items to complete:
	John Helmers: Extras were offset by the redesign of rock rapids. So we were able to stay within the grant amount.  The county will hold the retainage; about $37,000. There is some remaining in the budget.  We submitted to the DNR for the grant amount and added previous costs to hopefully be completely reimbursed.  An overall project cost spreadsheet will be sent out as a follow-up. Should find out results from the DNR submittal in a few weeks. 
1. Transfer of ownership of the two peninsulas from MnDOT to Olmsted County or the City of Oronoco.  Dale Prestegard checked with MnDOT last week and found out that no significant action has yet been taken in St. Paul. Status is the same.

1. A description needs to be prepared of the property that will be transferred from Olmsted County to the City of Oronoco.  That includes 17 parcels acquired through purchase or condemnation plus the MnDOT parcels.  The parcels which have been acquired each have separate legal descriptions, but the goal is to combine all of the contiguous parcels into one legal description if possible to make future property management simpler.  Dale Prestegard has discussed or will discuss this with Mark Severtson. The surveyor did send a compiled parcel description. The County owns all property and it will become one parcel prior to conveyance to the City.

1. Survey and marking of property boundaries need to be completed for County properties -- particularly those on the east side of the lakebed where trespass issues are most likely to arise.  I’ve walked the site with County Survey staff.  They are planning to install monuments and stake the property corners as well as the property boundary on the bend adjacent to Matts.  Any markers should be sufficiently permanent to withstand periodic flooding in that area. This will be completed in the spring, unsure of the number of markers,  Mayor Ryland Eichhorst; there was discussion on one per property.

1. An agreement between the County and City is needed regarding management of County property by the City for the period before the land is transferred to the City.  Tom Canan is willing to help prepare the agreement.  We might possibly amend the existing County/City agreement to do this. This is needed to cover the maintenance over the next year.  The City would need to maintain and would need an access permit. The property transfer would be after the warranty period next December.


1. There are several culvert structures in the MnDOT R/W that still need to be marked.  Ken Hames from Stantec is working with the Oronoco Public Works staff to finish marking the structures.  The County has supplied three markers, but there may be one additional marker needed. The culverts have been marked by Stantec and City Staff.

1. The trail under the Minnesota Avenue Bridge needs to be completed. The materials needed are on site as per an agreement with the Zumbro Watershed Partnership.  The City of Oronoco is preparing a request to have the DNR Conservation Corps provide the labor and equipment to finish the trail. The City is working with the Zumbro Watershed and the DNR for next spring. John Helmers; perhaps STS? Ken Brown; that would be worth asking for. Mayor Ryland Eichhorst; STS or we would need to hire someone. John Helmers; bring it back once a plan is in place.

1. Interseeding of a dry prairie mix needs to be broadcast on the south facing slope area around the portage trail.  The seed has been purchased from Prairie Moon Nursery but Mark Root recommends that we wait and seed just ahead of 3 to 4-inch snowfall for best results.  SWCD have agreed to do this. This is complete.

1. The County and Veit need to prepare a response to the MPCA’s SWPP Notice of Violation.  I will provide a request to extend the deadline for response to 12/29/17.   John Hass is preparing Veit’s response. The county submitted a new plan to the PCA and because of the post dam high water level and the damage to the dam the PCA rules would not apply to that portion so they are removing the violation.

1. The County and City need to clarify the start of the one-year warranty period for Veit’s work once there is agreement on the date when the work required in the project specs has been completed.  John Helmers: I believe it is complete.

1. The County will be requesting that the County property not be transferred to the City until after the warranty period ends.  There are several reasons for doing this: 1) the construction contract with Veit is with the County, 2) the County is holding the retainer for the agreement, 3) the grant funding agreement is between the County and DNR, and 4) the County is more likely to have adequate resources to enforce the warranty.  An opinion from Tom Canan might be useful. The County has the contract and the warranty.

1. The County needs to determine how large of a wetland impact along Hwy 52 the project created.  If less than planned, the County should consider transferring wetland credits to the Lake Zumbro project.  The drone flight completed last week by County Survey staff should help define the impact. John Helmers; if it is determined that there were additional credits left they could be used for additional projects. Councilor Trish Shields; I think the City paid for part of that and would like to see the numbers. This was something that came back that added to what the City was responsible for. John will check. The county purchased a drone and the flight will help determine that wetland impact number.  This will be reviewed and then that could be credited back to the City.

1. For safety reasons, a permanent fence needs to be installed on the dam abutment.  Olmsted Parks has purchased the materials and will fabricate and install the railing.  County Finance is arranging payment from the project budget to Parks with the costs recovered through the 60/40 County/City split agreement. This will need to be approved when the Project Oversight Committee meets in January.  John Helmers; the fence is complete came in just under $5000, the County Parks Dept. Completed.

1. The drone flight elevation information needs to be used to calculate sediment storage along the Hwy 52 R/W. John Helmers; this is in the works with Stantec. 

1. Two bat houses need to be constructed and installed to fulfill the promise made during the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service review of the USACE permit.  One bat house is required to be installed in the lakebed area and one in the downstream City park where trees were harvested.  The purpose is to mitigate the potential impact to the Northern Long-Eared Bat.  Oronoco Public Works will construct and install the bat houses.  The County needs to provide the construction and installation plans. Oronoco Park has a few bat houses existing that could also be used.  

1. Veit has provided a change order request to cover the costs associated with the permit delay, premium time related to weather concerns, inefficiencies, and additional mobilizations.  Stantec is reviewing the request.  Marianne will prepare a County Board item for the Stantec recommended changes.  Completed.

1. The County needs to submit a report to the MPCA on the implementation of the Water Quality Monitoring Plan.  The Plan was a requirement of the USACE permit.  Caitlin Brady is preparing the report. John will check the status and send an update.

1. Historical interpretive displays have been developed by the Zumbro Watershed Partnership and will be installed by the City of Oronoco Public Works Department.  The displays fulfill a promise made during the historical review for the USACE permit.  This will be completed in the spring.

1. The County will need to close out the DNR grant.  I would recommend that the County make a request to use any remaining grant funds to reimburse the County for property and wetland credit acquisition costs. John Helmers; Completed; there will be some maintenance costs after the warranty next winter and perhaps put in an agreement for the City for compensation to cover that.

1. The County and City should consider using the Lake Zumbro 2005, 2011, and 2017 lakebed elevations to request State funding for downstream damages caused by the Oronoco project.  John Helmers; there will not be money left. The County met with Senjem and he is willing to try to bring money into the Lake Zumbro project because this project was really a state project.  It is difficult to determine how much damage was caused but will ask the state for help.  This would require a local match.  

Another POC meeting will be set in a few months once all of the final numbers for wetland credits, City trees, and initial review of the language for the amendment to the agreement.  It would then need to be brought to the County Board and the City Council for approval.
Adjournment; Mayor Ryland Eichhorst adjourned the meeting at 1:35 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
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